
April 3, 2025 

Dear National Director: 

Subject: Area President Election – Rocky Mountain Area 

The following member has been nominated for the position of Area President 
representing the Rocky Mountain Area. In accordance with Article XVI – Area 
Association, paragraph (4) of FMCA's Bylaws, "The Area President shall preside at 
area association meetings and/or conduct issue forums at FRVA conventions and 
serve on FRVA's Executive Board." 

Wayne Cernie, F407711 

Enclosed, please find a resume for the above candidate along with a ballot. The final 
postmarked date for returning this ballot is May 3, 2025, and the ballots will be 
tabulated by FRVA’s certified public accountant on May 13, 2025. 

Sincerely, 

Pamela Richard Paul Mitchell 
National Secretary National President 

Enclosures: Resume of Candidates 
   Ballot with Return Envelope (via postal service) 



Wayne Cernie 
F407711 

1205 Palisades Court 

Lake Havasu City, Arizona, 86403 

602-909-6773

I would like your consideration for the position of President of the Rocky Mountain Motorhome 

Association 

My wife (Betty) and I have been members of FMCA for over 16 years and we currently belong 

to three FMCA Chapters, The ANASAZI Chapter, the California Chapter, and the Las Vegas 

Blackjack’s Chapter. In the ANASAZI Chapter I have held the positions of VP of 

Communications, Membership Chairperson, and Chapter President. My wife and I have enjoyed 

hosting or co-hosting more than 20 Chapter rallies. We really feel strongly that the Chapters are 

the best part of FMCA. 

In my involvement with the Rocky Mountain Motorhome Association, I have held the positions 

of Co-Captain of Security, Co-Captain of Seminars, Co-Captain of Signs, and Vendor Captain in 

Farmington, Gillette, and Tucson. I held the positions of Area Vice President, Senior Vice 

President of RMMA and currently hold the position of President. 

I have been a member of the Parking crews for FMCA in Gillette, and Phoenix, and for the 

Western Region. Currently I am working with the FMCA Influencer program which allows me 

to promote the many benefits of belonging to FMCA. 

After college I proudly served in the United States Air Force. My education started a career of 

technical support in office products, eventually leading to working with Japanese companies to 

introduce new products for sale in the United States. Finally, I was fortunate to start a small 

office products/technology company consisting of 4 people and grow to five locations in three 

states employing 100+ people. After we sold the businesses 16 years ago, we moved to Lake 

Havasu, Arizona. We enjoy boating, SXS riding, hunting and most of all the RV lifestyle. 

I think we are seeing an evolution in the RV community, with a younger group of people 

spending their time and vacation dollars toward more family friendly experiences. For the good 

of our organization, we will need new fresh ideas to attract and grow our membership. I am 

anxious to work with RMMA to see progress in this effort. 


